
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED SQUADRON #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
JULY 25, 2017 

 
Commander Arlin Kittle called the meeting to order with 8 members present 
(Arlin Kittle, Bud Neel, Darin Greunke, Kevin Andersen, Gene Jensen, Dave Bloomfield, Daryl Mundil and Jim Rabe).  Cmdr. Kittle 
led the salute to the flag.  A moment of silence was observed for our 
forefathers and the POW/MIA’s.  Prayer was offered.  Cmdr. Kittle led the 
members in the Pledge of Allegiance and the Sons Preamble. 
 
Bud Neel read the minutes of the June 27, 2017 meeting.  Minutes approved 
as read with one correction of on to one. 
 
Kevin Andersen offered the treasurer’s report as of July 25, 2017:  Jim Rabe 
moved to approve, Dave Bloomfield second, motion passed. 
Benevolent checking and savings account report as of July 25, 2017:    Darin 
Greunke moved to approve, Jim Rabe second, motion passed. 
 
Committee reports: 
--52 Gun Show.  Bills have not been received.  64 tables paid for at $25.00 
each ($1600.00).  Admissions of $812.00 at the door.  Ads of approximately 
$2250.00, flyers cost $50.00 and when bill arrive, we can submit to Wayne 
County Travel & Tourism for reimbursement grant of $1500.00.  Barry 
Johnson ordered 6 tables, forgot about gun show and had a family vacation 
with his wife ending up in the hospital.  Daryl will send him a letter this year.  
We will not charge him, but would accept any donation.  Next year we may 
ask for the money up front for table rent.  Discussion will be held on this. 
--Dave Bloomfield paid for a table to sell Ruger 10-22 tickets.  Dave thought 
he sold about $250.00 worth.  Daryl Mundil moved Dave Bloomfield 
should not pay for table at Gun Show and $25.00 should be 
returned, Jim Rabe second, motion passed.  



--Bill for drinks from 4-H Sharpshooter’s Concession stand for Gun Show 
vendors was $20.00.  Bud Neel moved to pay the bill and include $5.00, 
Daryl Mundil second, motion passed. 
--The Gun Show signs need time changed on them for Sunday.  Suggestion 
was made by vendors for bigger signs.  Bud has 4x4 and 4x8 boards that just 
need painted.  Question was made of having a fall gun show-NO-we just need 
more help to step up on the one we have. 
--Need check to Wayne County Ag Society for use of the Commercial building.  
We thought the donation last year was $250.00.  Need to check records. 
--Website administration fee needs corrected??? 
--Darin Greunke asked if we had money to pay for a prize bill for 52 Gun 
raffle.  We have money.  Darin will get the bill from the Sports Station. 
--6th Annual Raffle, 52nd week prize is in the box and ready for the fair.  Need 
to get flyers.   
--Need to get a tire for Joe Mundil’s trailer.  Bud blew the cap off of a tire on 
way back from fairgrounds on Monday night. 
 
Sick Call:   NONE 
 
Old business: 
--County Fair-Squadron had Color Guard on Thursday night at 7:15—Kevin 
Andersen, Darin Greunke, Bud Neel, Jim Rabe, Daryl Mundil and Mark 
Bloomfield. 
--Legion has Color Guard on Friday night at 5:50. 
--Citation received for 100% membership 
--4-H Sharpshooters went to Rogers, AR for National shoot.  Team ranked 
45th out of 71 teams.  Placed 19th on written test, 2 members shot Personal 
best and 1 member had personal best in position.  CONGRADULATIONS!! 
--Kevin Andersen reported on Jeep tires.  Darin Schellenberg and family 
would be interested in buying tires and trading rims with Brady Frahm.  Kevin 
has several websites and prices on tires.  Daryl moved to give Kevin 
Andersen leeway to purchase tires and tubes, Jim Rabe second 
motion passed. 
 



New business: 
--We will have football games at Winside this year. 
--Department Commander’s Homecoming and training in Omaha was very 
good.  Bud should have taken someone else to training. 
--Daryl Mundil reported on Zoo in Monroe, NE.  We need to think about 
donating to the zoo.  They have a fundraiser the 1st week of August. 
--Bud put out the Red pig and Bucket list from the Department Commander.  
Red pig is for Children & Youth donation, any spare change.  Bucket list is 
Commander’s wishes this year. 
--Darin Greunke advised on August 26, Issac Walton Family Fun Day will be 
held.  Free will offering.  Several booths will be set up during this.  Everyone 
is welcome to attend. 
 
Next meeting will be Aug 29, at 7 PM at Legion Hall. 
Commander Kittle closed the meeting. 


